History of DED orders at 771/767 Pierce Butler Route:

10/18/04: 28" diseased elm marked in the backyard alongside the garage at 767 Pierce Butler Route.
Letter sent to Leroy Engele (previous owner).

10/25/04: Mr. Engele calls and states the tree is not on his property. He says it belongs to 771 Pierce
Butler Route.

10/27/04: After re-inspection of the tree is the following response: “Based on unofficial survey markers,
letter should be resent to property @ 771 Pierce Butler Route. No one home at that address.” Written
note by inspector on copy of the letter sent to 767 Pierce Butler Route says “property sold to Jim?”

11/30/04: Noted on removal slip for 767 Pierce Butler “not started”

12/8/04: Letter is sent to “Resident” at 771 Pierce Butler Route for the same 28” diseased elm located in

the backyard alongside the garage.
1/8/05: Compliance date for removal
1/21/05: Tree was rechecked by inspector and was “not done.”

3/8/05: Tree removed by S & S Tree (private contractor). Total assessment = $2,343.68 billed to 767
Pierce Butler Route

12/5/12: Resolution was adopted to delete the assessment for 767 Pierce Butler Route and reassess to
771 Pierce Butler Route.



